
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Notice of Public Hearing 
 

Tuesday, June 6, 2023 
7:00 p.m. 

 

SAU #1 
Board Room 

106 Hancock Road 
Peterborough, NH  03458 

 
Minutes 

 
Dick Dunning opened this Public Hearing at 7:10 p.m. and read the following: 

 
In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the 
Contoocook Valley School District for the purpose of expending funds from the 
Special Education Expendable Trust Fund for unanticipated cost related to 
student needs. 

 
Dr. Kimberly Saunders, Superintendent of Schools, said that since this hearing was posted 
there have been significant changes. 
This request is being withdrawn with the recommendation to encumber this through 
unencumbered funds.   
Jim Fredrickson asked if this is money that would be spent this year.  
Kimberly Saunders confirmed.  We know going into next year that we have three 
unanticipated placements.  The strategy is to pay this with funds this year that are in this 
budget. 
Trust dollars can be used for unanticipated expenses. 
Lori Schmidt said that she would bring a budget transfer request forward to transfer it into 
the correct line item. 
 
The Board confirmed this request for a Public Hearing to be withdrawn.  
 

Dick Dunning called the Public Hearing to a close at 7:14 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 


